SABETHA PUBLIC SCHOOLS SABETHA, KANSAS

Office of Principal

March 8, 1941

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Mr. Glen Sewell of this city is planning to come to Lawrence to visit his son next Tuesday evening, March 11. He is making the trip on this date in order to see your basketball game with Oklahoma A & M. Through his son he has obtained tickets for the game and among others has invited Mr. Harvey Haines and me to accompany him to the game. Included in the group will be Jordan Haines, son of Harvey Haines, and captain of my junior high basketball team this season. Jordan is very thrilled about the entire affair and I hope there will be a minute or two after the game when we might see you. I know you will be very busy and whether we are able to see you or not, everything will be entirely satisfactory. I am writing to you only to inform you of our attendance at the game and that you may expect to see us on the campus at some time.

I wish you the greatest of success in your game. With best wishes I remain,

Sincerely yours,
Waldo Miller, Prin.
Sabetha Junior High